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August 16, 2019
To whom it may concern:

As you know, on June 6, 2019, our government passed the More Homes, More Choice
Act, 2019, which updated the Conservation Authorities Act. We made these legislative
changes to improve public transparency, consistency, and accountability in
conservation authority operations. These changes will give greater control to individual
municipalities on conservation authority programs and budgets. These changes will also
require conservation authorities to re-focus their efforts on the delivery of programs and
services related to their core mandate, such as those related to:

e Risk of natural hazards;

e Conservation and management of CA owned or controlled lands;
e Drinking water source protection;

e Protection of the Lake Simcoe watershed;

e Other programs or services, as prescribed by regulation.

Furthermore, over the coming months, | will be reviewing all of the relevant legislation
and regulations that govern Ontario’s conservation authorities to explore even more
opportunities to re-focus their efforts and to ensure they are best serving the interests of
the people of Ontario.

In the meantime, | request that you review and consider your own conservation
authority’s activities and begin preparations and planning to wind down those activities
that fall outside the scope of your core mandate. | also encourage you to refrain from
developing new policies that are not aligned with your mandate or with provincial
policies. Finally, | ask that while we are undergoing this review and updating the
legislation and regulations that you do not proceed with any increases to your fees or
levies.

| appreciate the work of conservation authorities and the feedback that was provided on
the legislative changes. | look forward to receiving further input and recommendations
as we move forward with upcoming regulatory and policy proposals.

Sincerely,

/Jeff Yurek
Minister of the Environment, Conservation and Parks



